## BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MARCH 28, 2019 9:00 A.M.

## COUNCIL CHAMBERS – 201 S. UNION STREET, DELPHI, INDIANA 46923 WORK SESSION

Mayor Evans called the meeting to order at 9 a.m. Members Dick Bradshaw, Shane Evans, and Karyl Traeger were in attendance.

Mayor Evans informed the Board that the City of Delphi did not receive the Community Crossings Grant for Samuel Milroy Road. Mayor Evans informed the Board there is a second round of applications in 2019 and there will have to be some analysis done on the five year road plan to see how to proceed.

Mayor Evans showed the Board a preliminary/tentative construction schedule for Phase I of the Water Project. Mayor Evans informed the Board it is the first version of the preliminary schedule and will likely change by the end of the week. In the preliminary schedule, Bowen believes it will mobilize to Delphi in late April.

Mayor Evans informed the Board Duke should be in next week to install the lights at Riley Park for the Trail Safety Grant. After those are installed we can get Milestone in to do the walking path.

Karyl Traeger stated she had been at Riley Park and there were a lot of children playing. It was recommended the gravel walking path under the US 421 bridge over Deer Creek be better marked for pedestrian traffic. Karyl Traeger informed the Board that flowers have been ordered for the planters downtown – they will be in May 1. She also informed the Board that the Union Center is scheduled to close on April 15, 2019.

මීසිය ජී

inde see

He Com

the unit

in to see

The meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Mayor Shane Evans

Dick Bradshaw Leanne Aldrich, Attest